
            [image: ]
        




The noble Polish family Myszkowski.





Die adlige polnische Familie Myszkowski.








[image: ]











The noble Polish family Myszkowski.








[image: ]









Myszkowski, coat of arms of the nobility. Families
belonging to the coat of arms: Myszkowski





Myszkowski of the Jastrzębiec Coat of Arms (Vol. 6
p. 499-506)



Myszkowski of the coat of arms of Jastrzębiec , in
Kraków Voivodeship. A house in Poland thickened with works of honor
and honors. You wrote for a long time from Mirów and Przeciszów. I
read Mikołaj Kreza and Paweł Myszkowski in the Privilege of the
City of Kraków. Jędrzej, scholastic from Gniezno, canon from Kraków
in 1446 in Nakiel. in Michow. f. 481. Jerzy of Przeciszów, Canon of
Gniezno, Chancellor of the Łaski Archbishop of Gniezno, in 1512.
Later, two brothers, Piotr and Mikołaj, flourished. Piotr, I read
it first, castellan from Wieluń in 1493. on the list of Albrycht
Król, given to the city of Lublin, then castellan from Rospirski in
1496 in Łask. in the stat. fol. 110. Genealogy of this house, he
wanted him and castellan from Oświęcim, in the end he became
Łęczyca voivode and grand marshal of the crown in 1504. in Łaski
statute. fol. 112 of these four sons remained: the first Peter,
first the Starost von Lemberg 1502. Acta Terrestr. Leopol. then
castellan from Sądecki, voivode from Bełski died, but Sterilis was
Geneal. I am from Piotr Myszkowski, he read about the castellan
from Wieluń in 1527. Kromer mentions him lib. 30. that in the days
of King Albrycht he had an army of considerable importance; 2.
Stanisław, castellan of Miedzyrzecki sterilis, with this title I
saw him on the list of Zygmunt I, given to the cities of Lublin and
Cracow in 1538. 3. Wawrzyniec, castellan from Sądecki, 1540. in
Nakiel. in Michov. fol. 717. A brave man whom Bielski testifies to
having killed Jan Prince Zatorski in 1513. Orichovius in Quincunce
says that on the occasion of Orsa, [p. 500] armed, chased after
Moscow with Pałecki and Zborowski, though he quickly swam the
river, leaving the daughter of Paweł Bystron's wife and four sons.
1. Mikołaj, the heir in Spytkowice, crowned in 1548. on the list of
King Augustus given to the city of Lviv, then the castellan of
Radom from 1553. In that year with Jadwiga Minocka, Duchess of
Staniątecka, a specific treaty for the good from Sendzin and
Krassów was made by: finally castellan from Wojnicki, Oświęcim,
Zatorski and Miedzyki, Starosta, that is Geneal. but he does not
write the year *) that with Zofia Jan Komorowski, the castellan
from Połaniecki, a daughter, he had only two daughters, Barbara
Piotr Zborowski, first from Sandomierz, then the voivode of Kraków,
second Zofia, Jan Maciejowski, castellan from Sandomierz, woman
sterile. 2. Stanisław the Crown Tailor and Krakowski's troops
signed a letter from August I to Ustrzycki in 1553, he and Starost
of Malbork died childless. 3. Kszysztof, first castellan from
Oświęcim in 1563. Const. fol. 86. then Rawski, 1569. Const.
fol.



Jędrzej, Wawrzyniec's fourth son, castellan from
Sądecki, army from Krakowski, then castellan from Lublin and
starost from Lubaczów, had Zofia Sienicka behind him, with whom he
fathered three sons. 1. Mikołaj, Canon of Kraków and Pastor of
Pułtuski. 2. Stanisław the Lublin cupbearer. constant 1586. fol.
405. This first voto was taken by Zofia from Czeniec, whose only
son with Marianna Cieciszewska, Stanisław's daughter, left two
daughters, Anna Czermińska, from whom the descendants remained;
Michał, Walentyn, Zofia, Konstancja, Teresa, Anna and Katarzyna
Czerwińskie and Katarzyna Stanisław Drzewiecki, the Lublin
carpenter's wife. 2 to note, Stanisław took Katarzyna Sienińska,
Stanisław's daughter, and fathered Maurice by her, who entered the
convent. 3. Piotr, was castellan of Lublin, starost of Oświęcim,
Ojców and Tyszowiecki, since the Sejm of 1603. Deputy of the Rawska
district. constant fol. 823. This would have been expected of the
Myszkowski family if it weren't for the male sex from the second
line: Katarzyna Drohiczanka, he fathered a daughter Agnieszka,
Konstanty Tomicki, the castellan from Wieluński, and sons



*) In manuscript. Helsber. is Stanisław Gorski's
list to Cardinal Hozjusz, which includes these words: “Myszkowski,
ille Ca stellan. capit. Oświecim., filios homicidae patris etc.
Brown letter from Kraków dated April 25, 1557. - Footnotes by
Krasicki. [p. 501] two: Piotr, the canon of Poznań and Jan
Aleksander, the starost of Tyszowiec, Wschowski and the paternal
head: This first voto with Katarzyna Bełzecka fathered two
daughters, Agnieszka, and in the monastery Teresa, Zofia, and in
the monastery Angela Aleksandra, a Carmelite barefoot. 2 until the
agreement with Marianna, née Babin Pszonczanka, he left his
daughter Teresa, and in the monastery died in 1709 Kolumba, a
barefoot Carmelite nun in Lublin, and the wife of Katarzyna Stefan
Komorowski, the same number of sons: Jan Aleksander, first
chamberlain in 1674, then castellan Bełski, Krasnostawski and
Tyszowiecki, the starost who took the enemy banner from Turczyn
from Chocim, that of Katarzyna Ostrorożanka, the crown steward, son
of Adam Kazimierz, the administrator of Bełski, the starost of
Tyszowiec and Osiecki, but sterilis , and Franciszek, first
castellan of Sochaczew, then starost of castellan of Sochaczew,
first ordinate of Myszkowski of this line, Anastazja Sarbiewska,
voivode of Mazovia, daughter Teresa, first count Tarnowski Amor,
heir of Krasnobród, after him to Ludwik Maniecki the ensign of
Czerniechowski and two sons, Stanisław Kazimierz, Constit. 1683.
fol. 11. The second ordinate of this line established the fathers.
reformed in Pińczów in 1683 under the title Visitation of the
Virgin Mary; that of Sala Bronicka, the daughter of the Kraków
army,



Marcin, the son of Piotr, the Łęczyca voivode, first
the Kraków captain, then the Wieluń castellan, the one from
Zuzanna, the countess of Łask, the Sieradz voivode, fathered
Zuzanna Rozrażewska, the Rogozińska castellan, and four sons. 1.
Jakub burgrabia Krakowski, then Barbara Potocka, gave birth to two
sons: Piotr, the pastor of Pułtuski, and Jan, the royal captain, to
whom Bogumiła Kmicianka, a landowner of Kraków, gave birth to heir
Zygmunt in Bieganów and Brześć, he had first wife (because he had a
sterilis, with the second Cikawska he died young in Germany)
Jadwiga Raszowska from the coat of arms of Grzymała, from whom two
daughters, Beata Konstancja, first Zygmunt Oleśnicki, after him Jan
Tomicki, the landlord of Krakowski; the second Teofila, the first
relationship of Jędrzej Trembecki, the second Felicjan Grabkowski,
wife and son Jan, that of Barbara N. he had two daughters, Teresa
and Konstancja. 2. Stanislaus [p. 502] first the army of Kraków,
then the crown strike, then the castellan of Sandomierz, finally
the voivode of Kraków and the starost of Kraków, Ratniński 1569.
Constit. fol. 154. was related for life to Jadwiga Tęczyńska,
daughter of Jędrzej, castellan of Kraków, remaining widow of
Bartłomiej Zebrzydowski, voivode of Brzesko Kujawski, but left no
children with her. You were a powerful, decent, and loving
foreigner, but he was mired in heretical errors, and for his
promotion, as Hosius Epistol writes, heresy reigned in Cracow.
Volume. 2nd fol. 317. At the marriage of King Sigismund Augustus he
hunted with a copy, and because he showed himself in a play about
others he was regaled by the king. Orichov. broken down nup. 3.
Jan, castellan from Oświęcim, this first vote with Anna Buczyńska
lived sterilis, 2 to vote with Anna Komorowska, castellan from
Połaniecka, who later belonged to Cichocki, chamberlain of Kraków,
fathered two sons, Mikołaj, heirs in Janiszewice, Starost from
Oświęcim, childless, and Jan Wojski from Oświęcim, he twice renewed
his marriage vows: the first time with Katarzyna Lasocka, Krzysztof
Starosta Oświęcimski, a daughter without children, with the other
Zofia Lutomierska, including three Beata Konstancja, Mikołaj from
Czerniec Porębski, castellan of Zawichojski sterilis, Katarzyna,
Jan Parys Drohojewski, Zofia , and Teodor Malachowski. 4. Jerome.
the first time with Katarzyna Lasocka, Krzysztof, Starost from
Oświęcim, a daughter without children, with another Zofia
Lutomierska, including three Beata Konstancja, Mikołaj from
Czerniec Porębski, castellan from Zawichojski, Sterilis, Katarzyna,
Jan Parys Drohojewski, Zofia , wife of Teodor Malachowski. 4.
Jerome. the first time with Katarzyna Lasocka, Krzysztof, Starost
from Oświęcim, a daughter without children, with another Zofia
Lutomierska, including three Beata Konstancja, Mikołaj from
Czerniec Porębski, castellan from Zawichojski, Sterilis, Katarzyna,
Jan Parys Drohojewski, Zofia , wife of Teodor Malachowski. 4.
Jerome.



Mikołaj, brother of Piotr, governor of Łęczyca, at
the very beginning, heir in Mirów and Przeciszów, fathered two
sons, Jan, castellan of Oświęcim, who lived with Magdalena,
daughter of Jan Bloch of Bestwina, castellan of Oświęcim sterilis
and Mikołaj, whose two sons remained, Jerzy Canon of Kraków, Royal
Secretary, Chancellor of Jan Łaski, Archbishop of Gniezno,
appointed by the Sejm in 1532. P. to correct the rights of the
Crown, Constit. sigism. I. and from the Provincial Synod of Łęczyca
to the collection of the Constitutions of 1523 and then 1540.
Archdeacon of Kraków; and Jan, who gave birth to Dorota
Pieczychojska with the coat of arms of Gozdawa, born the daughter
of Prince Jan of Oświęcim and Zatorski, killed by Wawrzyniec
Myszkowski, a daughter Anna, Tobiasz of Brodek Brodecki with the
coat of arms of Jastrzębiec, judge Pszczyński. Fern. into stream.
the other, behind Adam Jordan and the three sons, was this
Aleksander, one of the most important courtiers of King Augustus I,
and one recommended by Beauty and Science: a courtier from Gornica.
Sterilis left this world together with Elżbieta Komorowska,
castellan of Sądecka. Piotr, Bishop of Kraków. About him Hosius:
[p. 503] Sive generis claritatem spectes, sive prudentiam, et
magnum rerum usum, sive lenitatem et affabilitatem, sive in rebus
tractandis dexteritatem, sive linguae domum, dicendique facultatem,
virum fuisse in paucis testamur. epist. 249. Vol. 2. fol. 418.
While still a canon of Kraków, he built and restored the canonical
tenement that had fallen into disrepair, as the inscription on it
testifies; Until he was 50, he led his private life on behalf of
Jan Przerębski, the Deputy Chancellor of the Crown, for the smooth
style and excellence that appeared in him, he was appointed to the
royal court, first as a secretary, then as a sub-chancellor , with
great fame of his name, with profit no less, he exercised. In 1570
he took over the Płock miter, on which he had been for a while
before, and made coadjutor Noskowski bishop of Płock, where he
spent eight years on Krakowska Street and moved the Cathedral to
Krakowska Street at the age of fourteen, when he entered the tomb
in 1591, which is a tombstone in the Church of St. Trinity in
Kraków, he established his age at 86 while he was still alive. For
him, his nephews, and others who belonged to him, they were
repelled by heretical errors. Church of St. He gave Maciej in
Kraków to our Kraków novitiate. Książ from Jan Barzzi, the
provincial governor of Kraków, was brought to the Barzich house by
his mother from Tęczyń and bought it. Fern. For the urgent needs of
the Commonwealth he borrowed 25,000, which was in accordance with
the 1593 Constitution. fol. 699. She commanded to enumerate his
followers. He was a wise bishop, and outsiders appreciated that the
most famous of their time in science corresponded with him: he was
philanthropic, also learned, strong in the council, and he
disrespected the good of the fatherland.
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